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Dear Parents and Carers 

Hopefully by now  you will be aware that school is closed for half-term week in February for all pupils. 

School will close at the normal time of 3.00/3.05pm. However, if pupils or staff who have been attending  

school, test positive for coronavirus (COVID-19) during the holidays, having developed symptoms within 48 

hours since being in school, for example school closes Friday at 3.00/3.05pm Covid symptoms 

(following a confirmed positive Covid test) started before Sunday  at 3.00/3.05pm you need to inform 

Mr Chandler.  To do this you must send an email to our Covid email address.       

                                           This is: covidalert@thirsk-pri.n-yorks.sch.uk .  

This email address will be checked daily between 9.00 and 10.00am. Please leave a message stating pupils 

name, year group, date of confirmed positive test and when symptoms started along with your contact       

details. All schools have been asked to assist in identifying close contacts and advising self-isolation, as the 

individual may have been infectious whilst in school.  

The date of Monday 8th March is currently the earliest time where pupils may begin to return to school. At 

the moment we have no further information about how or if this will happen. As more information becomes 

available I will share this with you. Typically at this time of year, we are beginning to think about organising 

our Spring term parents evenings. However, this year this will be postponed and will take place shortly after 

school reopens. Teachers will then be able to give you useful information about their learning at this point. 

However in the mean time our school staff will continue to make weekly phone calls, if you do have concerns 

or worries please share them with your child’s teacher so that we can look at how we can support you.  

Thank you to everyone that has completed our Remote Learning survey, this runs until the end of the school 

day on Friday. We will be looking carefully at the feedback provided and using it to further develop our      

remote learning. We have also updated our Remote Learning policy this is available on the school website in 

the Home learning area. 

If you are struggling with technology, especially hardware, please let the school office know –we may 

be able to help :)  

 

Remote Learning Champions of the 

week: 

The Big Top 3! 

No.1   4AT 100% Engagement 

No.2  6G 94.4 % Engagement 

No.3 Reception 94.1% Engagement 



This week’s home learning 



This week’s home learning 



More Home Learning !! 


